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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE: April 8, 2020  LOCATION: Zoom
Attendees: Jim Caflisch, Bill Carlson, Hugh Butler, Nicole May; Paul Whitford, Lou Drago, Chuck Cornell, Mark Geise
Excused: Rebecca Meeder
Absent: 

Staff: Gina Paradis, Allison Carrow (Legal Counsel)
Guests: Dennis Phillips
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Jim C. opened the meeting at 9:05, and reviewed the agenda; guests introduced themselves although there were no comments during privilege of the floor. 

	2
	Minutes from the February Meeting were approved with a motion from Paul W., seconded by Mark G.

	3
	Property Disposition – The board unanimously the sale of the following properties:
· 9562 Rt. 60, Fredonia (pending negotiation of sewer escrow)

· 3041 Fluvanna Ave. Ext., Jamestown 
· 4627 Rt. 20, Pomfret (sidelot – through RPT Dept.)

· 41 W. Main St. Brocton (aka Green Arch Diner)


	4
	Program Updates – Gina P. provided an overview of the Land Bank’s  current programs and work activity in light of the COVID-19 crisis and shut-down. Much time is being spent coordinating with municipalities and vendors to ensure that projects can be restarted when the time comes. The Payroll Protection Program application was accepted and we should hear about our level of funding soon. Gina and Jen are reviewing cash flow weekly and running financial analysis, as well as responding to  requests for data and revised reporting from the OAG and Enterprise funders. 

Demolition is now shut-down. Gina is hopeful that the enginerring plans can move forward for 125 Central Ave., Dunkirk and 10-14 Main St. Brocton during the shut-down, since the engineering firm is still operational from their home offices.

With regards to inventory, which is very limited at this time. Three properties acquired as rehabs from the county tax foreclosure are unable to be rehabbed and will move to the demo list: 94 Liberty St. Jamestown, 617 Prendergast, Jamestown, and 1st St., Portland. There is some concern over the lack of inventory to sell and the unknowns associated with the county tax foreclosure since the Governor put a moratorium on evictions and foreclosures. 
Gina is participating in many COVID-19 webinars and meetings to learn as much as possible about impending funding opportunities, as well as resilience planning.


	5
	Special Projects – Gina P. provided an update on the following:
· Hideaway Bay – three of the four developers dropped out of submitting proposals due to the pandemic and uncertainness of the real estate market and economics post-COVID. We continue to work with the remaining developer to assist with making their proposal stronger.

· Lead Abatement/Stabilization – Our house on Main St. Brocton was re-sided and re-roofed and all new windows installed to complete the exterior lead abatement. It was completed just as the NY-PAUSE order went into effect. We were going to embark on an abatement project on the No. Main St. Jamestown property, but now have a prospective purchaser who plans to handle it himself. He is currently waiting on the banks (who have stalled all pending mortgages) to close on another property before he submits his proposal on this one. He is working with the City to put together a plan that will utilize funding resources from multiple programs. 

· New Programs – If funded, we have three new programs in our Round 4.2 grant with Enterprise – 1) CPTED Pilot Project – Crime Prevention through Environmental Design programs have been developed as an interdisciplinary approach to making vacant properties and distressed neighborhoods safer by teaching property owners, non-profits and churches how to use simple landscaping methods to deter vandalism and illicit activity. 2) Blight Task Force & Mobile Tool Lending Library – This will require the engagement of local volunteers to complete Service Saturdays, where 1 Saturday per month, a crew would head into a transitional or distressed neighborhood to clean-up/landscape a vacant property, and work to engage property owners to participate. If those property owners need assistance or tools to complete basic exterior repairs or landscaping, they would have the opportunity to borrow the tools from the Lending Library. 3) Rehab Revolving Loan Program – hopefully this program will develop as a gap funding measure to make Land Bank homes more accessible to lower income purchasers by providing interim funding to bring the homes up to mortgagable standards. A complex concept that will take some development with the help of local banking reps and board members, led by Nicole M. and Gina.
· Governance Policy work is ongoing, however slow due to the complexities and workload brought on by the pandemic. The Governance Committee should expect some draft documents in June or July for the HR policies and Procurement.


	7 
	Meetings – May-Zoom; June-Zoom; July – Mayville?                    


	8
	Adjornment – Motion by Hugh B., Seconded by PaulW.  Carried unanimously


SPECIAL NOTE: A Special Meeting of the Board was called on Saturday, April 18th, specifically for the purpose of accepting the Payroll Protection Program (PPP) forgivable loan through the Small Business Administration. The Loan required immediate approval, therefore the Board met to authorize acceptance of the loan with a motion by Mark G., seconded by Paul W. (please see resolutions below).  The following members were present at that meeting: Jim Caflisch, Chuck Cornell, Diane Hannum, Nicole May, John Hemmer, Paul Whitford, Mark Geise, Hugh Butler.

Resolution for Regular Meeting of

 Chautauqua County Land Bank Corporation Board of Directors

April 8, 2020
Resolution # 4-08-20-01    Authorizing Transfer of Property


RESOLVED, that the Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Executive Director are each separately authorized to transfer the property to the prospective purchaser listed below and to their spouse, family members, and business partners, if applicable, or to their designated business entity, upon such terms and conditions negotiated and approved by legal counsel based on the proposals received and reviewed by the Board:

Property Address


Property Tax ID #

Purchaser

41 W. Main St., Brocton

140.20-3-24


Ronald Burgun

3041 Fluvanna Ave., Jamestown
370.09-1-13


Lawson Boat & Motor, LLC

Resolution # 4-08-20-02 
Authorizing Submission of CARES Act Economic Injury Disaster Loan and Payroll Protection Program application


RESOLVED, that the Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Executive Director are each separately authorized to execute the necessary documents to apply for up to $32,000 of assistance through the CARES Act Payroll Protection Program and up to $99,000 from the Economic Injury Disaster Loan Program, pending legal review and board authorization for the acceptance of terms on any bank/SBA approved applications.

Resolutions for Emergency Meeting of

 Chautauqua County Land Bank Corporation Board of Directors

April 18, 2020
Resolution # 4-18-20-01    Acceptance of Small Business Administration Payroll Protection Program Loan 


RESOLVED, that the Executive Director and the Finance Director are each separately authorized to execute the necessary documents to accept the Small Business Administration Payroll Protection Program Loan administered through the CARES Act Payroll Protection Program in the amount of $33,000.00, upon legal review of its terms and conditions.
Resolution # 4-18-20-02    Acquisition of REO Properties Utilizing Unrestricted Land Bank Funds 


RESOLVED, that Chautauqua County Land Bank Resolution # 9-14-16-03 is amended to read as follows: that any two (2) of the Chairman, Executive Director, and the Treasurer are authorized to acquire for the Land Bank through foreclosure bid or other contractual means the REO properties utilizing unrestricted Land Bank funds for a purchase price of up to $20,000.00 $50,000.

